him in and asked him to speak for five minutes to the class. He made a big hit with them, but the way he started out I was not sure whether the girls were going to like it or not. He said, "I have never seen such young looking children on the campus. It seems to me as if I can almost hear the patter of little feet." But he ended up with a swell parting gesture and the class gave him a big hand and a hearty goodby. I might add that Joe is not bad looking and some very furtive glances were exchanged in those parting moments.

Lt. Maurice Baringer (APO 926, San Francisco) writes from the Moluceas: "I was deeply sorry to hear about Fred Eberhardt. He was one of the finest. Men of his calibor will be missed immeasurably in our postwar planning and living. There must be several K.U. Navy men around here but we seldom see any of them. I did see Ens. Bill Schultheis and 'Buzz' Robbins several weeks ago. Down here the war is pretty quiet right now, so we're playing lots of basketball, softball and volleyball. We have lights so we can play at night while it's cool."

From Lt. (jg) J. Fred Harris, 'rmed Guard, New Orleans, comes this word "Since I left Panama I've seen a lot of water pass under the keel of the ship I was
on. We went to the Philippines and I don't have to say its a long trip on a tanker.

. I was surprised and pleased to find Gordon Schaeffer aboard as steward. He
and I pledged Kappa Sigma together and were thru 'hell week' and initiated together.
Gordon is Bub Schaeffer's cousin from Russell. He knows Mit and a lot of the boys."

I received a long and interesting letter from S/Sgt. Elon Torrence, written on June 12th. I enjoyed overy bit of it, Elon, and note that your address is now 3018th AAFBU, Kingman Arizona.

I also have received changes of address for Major James K. Hitt, Officers School, AGF RD #2, Fort Ord, Calif.; Lt. Ed A. Palmer, APO 350, New York; Glenn Oatman, Cox., U. S. Navy School of Music, Mashington, D. C.; Larry Winn, Jr., 8822 Minnehaha Lane, Kansas City, Mo.; and 1st Lt. Fred N. Bosilevac, Separation Center, Ft. Dix, New Jersey.

Sl/c Jim Mordy is now at the Theodore Herzl School (Pre-Radio) at Chicago, and says, "Before coming here I met Warren 'Granny' Riegle at Great Lakes and then ran into him again at the Servicemen's Center down town. We spent a couple of hours talking over K.U. activities together. He's stationed at Wright Jr. College here in Chicago in the same Radio Technician program which I'm in."

Sl/c Frank Pattee is at the Navy Hospital, Oakland, Calif., and wrote on June 15 as follows: "I ran across Chief (Bill) Replogle out here this week and we had a nice visit about Kansas U. and K.U. athletics. He was just back from a leave home and I can't tell you howmuch I envied him. He is giving the patients out here a light athletic program to help them get back on their feet and in condition again, and is doing a mighty fine job. I just missed Ens. Frosty Hardacre in San Francisco last week. He had shipped out two days before I looked him up. He is an old home town boy and was coach with Bill Greene when I went through school at Smith Center.

. . . Give my regards to Henry Shenk and Elmer Schaake. I wish I could get back this fall, but maybe it won't be too long before we are all back for good. I will be looking forward to the next issue of the Rebounds."

1st Lt. Wesley R. "Dick" Channel (APO 238, San Francisco) writes that he is on Luzon, and has made several trips to Manila. He reports that the town is badly torn up.

Just after the last Rebounds was written we received a long, interesting letter from Cpl. Jack "Jocko" Ballard, describing his tour through Germany. And today I received a V-mail asking that we send him no more mail until further notice.